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What a week of performances! Well done to our KS1 
children for a wonderful Nativity and to Panto Club who 
put on a great show with “No-one Wraps Like an Elf”.  We 
definitely have some budding thespians amongst us!

Parental support is hugely valued at 
Applegarth and I would like to extend our 
thanks to you for your generosity in supporting 
the Christmas Fair as well as the raffles/
refreshments during Christmas performance.  The money 
is still being counted but we are at well over £2000!

PTA distribute this money to school based projects, 
including £5 per child contribution to educational visits, 
which is deducted from the charge to parents.  They have
replaced the oven in the baking room which allows us to
continue to offer this aspect of Design & Technology.  

We need to ensure the long term success of our PTA so if
you are able to offer help in any form, please see the 
poster below.

Mrs Maxwell





Awards
The winner of this week’s Golden Welly Award is Arthur! 

Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Arnie

Mr Whiteley Dylan Ella

Mrs Crossley Alisha Whole Class

Mrs Mitchell Willow Whole Class

Mrs Hughes Tommy Ash

Mrs Cross Daniel Isaac

Mrs Slinger Theo Harley

Mr Edwards Summer Oliver

Mrs Jones Rowan Hayden

Miss Mutch Andria Finley



Christmas Tree Festival at All Saints Church 

Christmas card club made the decorations and decorated the tree 
on Monday night, ready for the Christmas Tree Festival that is 
happening this weekend at All Saints Church. 

Mrs Jones and the choir performed today which was amazing to 
witness. It has got us all in the festive spirit! 



Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility 
We are trying to promote ’Choose Respect’ with the children in school 
this term.  Part of our safeguarding agenda is to promote safe ways of 
dealing with conflict on the playground without resorting to getting 
physical (e.g. pushing and shoving).  

We are asking all parents to explore the idea of ‘Choose Respect’ with 
their own children, particularly about how they can use their words to 
politely disagree and when it is necessary to find an adult to help them 
to manage a disagreement before it gets physical. Our team is going to 
start wearing hi-vis on the playground at breaktimes and lunchtimes so 
that the children can easily identify where the adults are in the area. 

All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S 
responsibility. Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage. 
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email: 
dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

SAFEGUARDING NOTICES

IMPORTANT – We are a ‘NO NUTS’ 
school due to several children having 
severe allergies.  Please check 
ingredients carefully and do not send in 
snacks/lunchbox items that contain 
nuts.  

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@Applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk




OPAL

We need your help!

Despite the weather getting colder and wetter, we need to keep 
our school field open for OPAL at lunchtimes. To support us with 
this, please can your child have wellies, or spare shoes and a 
waterproof coat with a hood in school everyday. Their 
wellies/spare shoes should be in a plastic bag with their name 
on them.

Digging Area

We would love to introduce a ‘digging area’ onto the field. We 
are asking for donations of buckets, trowels, spades, forks etc. 
These can be brought into school and given to Miss Mutch/Miss 
Coatsworth or left in our OPAL donation bin outside the front of 
the reception. Thank you for your continued support!

Bikes

We are really short of bikes that are suitable for our KS2
children. If your child is growing out of their bike and it is in 
good working order, we would happily accept your donation. 

We also have EYFS/KS1 bikes in need of minor repairs – if there 
is anyone in our school community who knows their way around 
a bike and is happy to help, then please let us know at the 
School Office. 



Smart Watches
As Christmas approaches, we'd like to remind parents that we do not 
allow smart watches in school. If children are seen to be wearing them, 
they will be put in the phone boxes and returned at the end of the 
day.

Do you know that our school has a Nursery for 3 
year old children?  

If you know anyone who would like to attend Applegarth Nursery, please 
scan the QR code which will navigate you to the website page where you 
can apply for a Nursery place. 

You can apply at anytime but children will start the term after they turn 3. 

Speak to one of the Nursery Team (Mrs Burrell, Miss Melville and Mrs 
Evans) if you have any questions. 



Attendance w/c 2nd December

School Attendance National Attendance

95.5% 95.3%

A gentle reminder of our Attendance Policy.

Absence procedures

2.1. Parents will be required to contact the school office via 
telephone (01609 773521) by 9:00am at the latest on the first day of 
their child’s absence and on every subsequent day thereafter. A 
message can be left on the absence line (Option 1) or directly with 
the school office (Option 2).
2.2. Reasons for absence are flagged and recorded on SIMs as 
evidence for attendance monitoring.
2.3. A first day absence call (FDAC) will be made to the parent/carer 
of any pupil who has not reported their child’s absence on the first 
day that they do not attend school by 9:30am.



School Calendar

2024/2025 Academic Year

Event Class/
Phase

Location Date and Time

Reception 
Nativity

Reception Methodist Church, 
Northallerton

Tuesday 17th December
10:00am – 11:00am

Christmas 
Jumper Day

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Wednesday 18th

December 

Christmas 
Dinner

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Wednesday 18th

December

Carols on the 
Playground

Year 3 and 4 Applegarth Primary 
School

Wednesday 18th

December and 
Thursday 19th December

Break up Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Friday 20th December

Staff Training 
Day

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Monday 6th January 2025

School         
Re-opens

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School

Tuesday 7th January 2025

NSPCC 
Number Day-
come dressed 
in numbers

Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School 

Friday 7th February 2025

Science Week Whole School Applegarth Primary 
School 

7th – 16th March 2025

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/event-calendar/


















 

 

 








